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 The Permanent Mission of Brazil to the United Nations presents its 
compliments to the Security Council Committee established pursuant to resolution 
1718 (2006) and has the honour to report on the measures taken by the Government 
of Brazil regarding the implementation of resolution 1874 (2009). 

 In fulfilling paragraph 22 of resolution 1874 (2009), the Permanent Mission of 
Brazil would like to inform the Committee that, by means of Presidential 
Decree 6.935 of 12 August 2009, the provisions of the aforementioned resolution 
were incorporated into Brazilian law and made mandatory for all Brazilian 
authorities. A copy of the decree is enclosed herewith.* 

 The Permanent Mission of Brazil would like to further inform the Committee 
that the General Coordination of Sensitive Goods of the Ministry of Science and 
Technology confirmed that, in recent years, there have been no commercial 
exchanges of goods that have been sanctioned in accordance with resolutions 
1874 (2009) and 1718 (2006) between Brazil and the Democratic People’s Republic 
of Korea. No Brazilian suppliers were solicited by buyers from the Democratic 
People’s Republic of Korea. Moreover, no activities of technical training, assistance 
or advising related to the supply, manufacture, maintenance or use of such goods 
exist between Brazil and the Democratic People’s Republic of Korea, or are 
provided by nationals of either country to the other. 

 

 
 

 * The text of the decree is on file with the Secretariat and is available for consultation. 


